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requirements for terminating the 
investigation had been met. No petitions 
for review were filed. 

The Commission has determined not 
to review the ID. 

The authority for the Commission’s 
determination is contained in section 
337 of the Tariff Act of 1930, as 
amended (19 U.S.C. 1337), and in 
section 210.42 of the Commission’s 
Rules of Practice and Procedure (19 CFR 
210.42). 

By order of the Commission. 
Issued: May 24, 2007. 

Marilyn R. Abbott, 
Secretary to the Commission. 
[FR Doc. E7–10293 Filed 5–29–07; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 7020–02–P 

DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

National Institute of Corrections 

Advisory Board Meeting 

Time and Date: 9 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. on 
Monday, June 1, 2007, 9 a.m. to 4:30 
p.m. on Tuesday, June 12, 2007. 

Place: National Correctional, Training 
Academy & Information Center, 791 
Chambers Road, Aurora, Colorado 
80011, Tel: 303–365–4450. 

Status: Open. 
Matters To Be Considered: Tour of the 

new Academy & Information Center in 
Aurora, Colorado; Live Demonstration 
of Distance Learning; meeting the New 
Deputy Director Thomas Beauclair; 
Norval Morris Project; Agency Reports; 
Quarterly Report by Office of Justice 
Programs; U.S. Parole Commission; 
American Corrections Association; 
Federal Judicial Center. 

Contact Person for More Information: 
Thomas Beauclair, Deputy Director, 
202–307–3106, ext. 44254. 

Morris L. Thigpen, 
Director. 
[FR Doc. 07–2660 Filed 5–29–07; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 4410–36–M 

DEPARTMENT OF LABOR 

Office of the Secretary 

Submission for OMB Review: 
Comment Request 

May 23, 2007. 
The Department of Labor (DOL) has 

submitted the following public 
information collection request (ICR) to 
the Office of Management and Budget 
(OMB) for review and approval in 
accordance with the Paperwork 
Reduction Act of 1995 (Pub. L. 104–13, 

44 U.S.C. Chapter 35). A copy of this 
ICR, with applicable supporting 
documentation, may be obtained by 
calling Ira Mills on 202–693–4122 (this 
is not a toll-free number) or E-Mail: 
Mills.Ira@dol.gov, or by accessing 
http://www.reginfo.gov/public/do/ 
PRAMain. 

Comments should be sent to Office of 
Information and Regulatory Affairs, 
Attn: OMB Desk Officer for U.S. 
Department of Labor/Bureau of Labor 
Statistic (BLS), Office of Management 
and Budget, Room 10235, Washington, 
DC 20503, 202–395–7316 (this is not a 
toll free number), within 30 days from 
the date of this publication in the 
Federal Register. 

The OMB is particularly interested in 
comments which: 

• Evaluate whether the proposed 
collection of information is necessary 
for the proper performance of the 
functions of the agency, including 
whether the information will have 
practical utility; 

• Evaluate the accuracy of the 
agency’s estimate of the burden of the 
proposed collection of information, 
including the validity of the 
methodology and assumptions used; 

• Enhance the quality, utility and 
clarity of the information to be 
collected; and 

• Minimize the burden of the 
collection of information on those who 
are to respond, including through the 
use of appropriate automated, 
electronic, mechanical, or other 
technological collection techniques or 
other forms of information technology, 
e.g., permitting electronic submission of 
responses. 

Agency: Bureau of Labor Statistics. 
Type of Review: Revisions for a 

currently approved collection. 
Title: CPS Volunteer Supplement. 
OMB Number: 1220–0176. 
Frequency: Annually. 
Affected Public: Individuals. 
Type of Response: Reporting. 
Number Of Respondents: 63,000. 
Number of Annual Responses: 

106,000. 
Estimated Time per Response: 3 

minutes. 
Total Burden Hours: 5,300. 
Total Annualized Capital/Startup 

Costs: 0. 
Total Annual Costs: 0 (operating/ 

maintaining systems or purchasing 
services. 

Description: The purpose of this 
request for review is for the Bureau of 
Labor Statistics (BLS) to obtain 
clearance for the Volunteer Supplement 
to the Current Population Survey (CPS), 
scheduled to be conducted in 
September 2007. The CPS has been the 

principal source of the official 
Government statistics on employment 
and unemployment for over 60 years. 
Collection of labor force data through 
the CPS helps BLS meet its mandate as 
set forth in Title 29, United States Code, 
Sections 1 through 9. 

As part of the CPS, supplement 
questions will survey individuals ages 
15 and over from a nationally 
representative sample of approximately 
60,000 U.S. households. The BLS is 
continuing this project at the request of 
the Corporation for National and 
Community Service. 

The Volunteer Supplement provides 
information on the total number of 
individuals in the U.S. involved in 
unpaid volunteer activities, measures of 
the frequency or intensity with which 
individuals volunteer, types of 
organizations that facilitate 
volunteerism, activities in which 
volunteers participate, and the 
prevalence of volunteering more than 
120 miles from home or abroad. 

Because the Volunteer Supplement is 
part of the CPS, the same detailed 
demographic information collected in 
the CPS is available about respondents 
to the Supplement. Thus, comparisons 
of volunteer activities are possible 
across respondent characteristics 
including sex, race, age, and 
educational. It is intended that the 
Supplement will be conducted 
annually, if resources permit, in order to 
gauge changes in volunteerism. 

Ira L. Mills, 
Departmental Clearance Officer/Team 
Leader. 
[FR Doc. E7–10289 Filed 5–29–07; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 4510–24–P 

DEPARTMENT OF LABOR 

Employment and Training 
Administration 

[TA–W–61,298] 

American Manufacturing International, 
Inc.; Patterson, NJ; Notice of Negative 
Determination Regarding Application 
for Reconsideration 

By application dated May 11, 2007 a 
petitioner requested administrative 
reconsideration of the Department’s 
negative determination regarding 
eligibility for workers and former 
workers of the subject firm to apply for 
Trade Adjustment Assistance (TAA). 
The denial notice applicable to workers 
of American Manufacturing 
International, Inc., Patterson, New 
Jersey was signed on May 1, 2007 and 
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published in the Federal Register on 
May 17, 2007 (72 FR 27855). 

Pursuant to 29 CFR 90.18(c) 
reconsideration may be granted under 
the following circumstances: 

(1) If it appears on the basis of facts 
not previously considered that the 
determination complained of was 
erroneous; 

(2) If it appears that the determination 
complained of was based on a mistake 
in the determination of facts not 
previously considered; or 

(3) If in the opinion of the Certifying 
Officer, a mis-interpretation of facts or 
of the law justified reconsideration of 
the decision. 

The TAA petition filed on behalf of 
workers at American Manufacturing 
International Inc., Patterson, New Jersey 
engaged in the retailing of chemicals 
was denied because the petitioning 
workers did not produce an article 
within the meaning of Section 222 of 
the Act. 

The petitioner contends that the 
Department erred in its interpretation of 
work performed at the subject facility as 
providing a service and further conveys 
that workers of the subject firm mix 
various chemicals using recipes and 
then sell them to textile plants. 

A company official was contacted for 
clarification in regard to the nature of 
the work performed at the subject 
facility. The official stated that the 
subject firm has outsourced production 
of chemicals to another independent 
company since 2004. The official 
clarified that workers of the subject firm 
did not mix or react chemicals in 2006 
and January through April of 2007. 

Moreover, a review of the record 
established that only one worker was 
separated from American Manufacturing 
International, Inc., Patterson, New 
Jersey during the relevant time period. 

When assessing eligibility for TAA, 
the Department makes its 
determinations based on the 
requirements as outlined in Section 222 
of the Trade Act. The investigation 
revealed that American Manufacturing 
International, Inc., Patterson, New 
Jersey did not separate or threaten to 
separate a significant number or 
proportion of workers as required by 
Section 222 of the Trade Act of 1974. 
Significant number or proportion of the 
workers in a firm or appropriate 
subdivision thereof, means that at least 
three workers with a workforce of fewer 
than 50 workers, five percent of the 
workers with a workforce over 50 
workers, or fifty workers. 

Also, since the total number of 
separated workers was one during the 

relevant period, workers of American 
Manufacturing International, Inc., 
Patterson, New Jersey do not meet the 
group eligibility requirements for trade 
adjustment assistance, since 

Conclusion 
After review of the application and 

investigative findings, I conclude that 
there has been no error or 
misinterpretation of the law or of the 
facts which would justify 
reconsideration of the Department of 
Labor’s prior decision. Accordingly, the 
application is denied. 

Signed at Washington, DC, this 23rd day of 
May, 2007. 
Elliott S. Kushner, 
Certifying Officer, Division of Trade 
Adjustment Assistance. 
[FR Doc. E7–10310 Filed 5–29–07; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 4510–FN–P 

DEPARTMENT OF LABOR 

Employment and Training 
Administration 

[TA–W–61,334] 

Cinram Manufacturing, LLC; Olyphant, 
PA; Notice of Termination of 
Investigation 

Pursuant to Section 221 of the Trade 
Act of 1974, as amended, an 
investigation was initiated on April 18, 
2007 in response to a petition filed by 
a company official on behalf of workers 
of Cinram Manufacturing, LLC, 
Olyphant, Pennsylvania. 

The petitioner has requested that the 
petition be withdrawn. Consequently, 
further investigation in this case would 
serve no purpose and the investigation 
has been terminated. 

Signed at Washington, DC, this 24th day of 
May, 2007. 
Linda G. Poole, 
Certifying Officer, Division of Trade 
Adjustment Assistance. 
[FR Doc. E7–10311 Filed 5–29–07; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 4510–FN–P 

DEPARTMENT OF LABOR 

Employment and Training 
Administration 

[TA–W–61,275] 

DeRoyal Textiles, Inc.; Yarn Plant; 
Camden, SC; Notice of Termination of 
Investigation 

Pursuant to Section 221 of the Trade 
Act of 1974, an investigation was 

initiated on April 10, 2007 in response 
to a worker petition filed by a company 
official on behalf of workers at DeRoyal 
Textiles, Inc., Yarn Plant, Camden, 
South Carolina. 

The petitioner has requested that the 
petition be withdrawn. Consequently, 
the investigation has been terminated. 

Signed at Washington, DC this 21st day of 
May, 2007. 
Richard Church, 
Certifying Officer, Division of Trade 
Adjustment Assistance. 
[FR Doc. E7–10309 Filed 5–29–07; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 4510–FN–P 

DEPARTMENT OF LABOR 

Employment and Training 
Administration 

Investigations Regarding Certifications 
of Eligibility To Apply for Worker 
Adjustment Assistance and Alternative 
Trade Adjustment Assistance 

Petitions have been filed with the 
Secretary of Labor under Section 221(a) 
of the Trade Act of 1974 (‘‘the Act’’) and 
are identified in the Appendix to this 
notice. Upon receipt of these petitions, 
the Director of the Division of Trade 
Adjustment Assistance, Employment 
and Training Administration, has 
instituted investigations pursuant to 
Section 221(a) of the Act. 

The purpose of each of the 
investigations is to determine whether 
the workers are eligible to apply for 
adjustment assistance under Title II, 
Chapter 2, of the Act. The investigations 
will further relate, as appropriate, to the 
determination of the date on which total 
or partial separations began or 
threatened to begin and the subdivision 
of the firm involved. 

The petitioners or any other persons 
showing a substantial interest in the 
subject matter of the investigations may 
request a public hearing, provided such 
request is filed in writing with the 
Director, Division of Trade Adjustment 
Assistance, at the address shown below, 
not later than June 11, 2007. 

Interested persons are invited to 
submit written comments regarding the 
subject matter of the investigations to 
the Director, Division of Trade 
Adjustment Assistance, at the address 
shown below, not later than June 11, 
2007. 

The petitions filed in this case are 
available for inspection at the Office of 
the Director, Division of Trade 
Adjustment Assistance, Employment 
and Training Administration, U.S. 
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